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Autumn 2 Term 2020
	Dear Parents,

We hope you’ve had a lovely half term. It’s certainly been a wet one, but it has been beautiful seeing and appreciating the change in season, leaves falling from the trees and the beauty in which they hold. 


	Rocks, Relics and Rumbles: We shall continue with our topic of ‘Rocks, Relics and Rumbles’ and explore further into different natural disasters of earthquakes, tsunamis and tornadoes. 


	Maths: Coverage this half term in Maths when using the abacus scheme are as follows: 

· Doubling and halving numbers up to 100 using partitioning; understanding fractions and fractions of numbers 
· Use money to add and subtract and record using the correct notation and place value; add and subtract 2-digit numbers using partitioning; add three 2-digit numbers by partitioning and recombining 

· Choose an appropriate instrument to measure a length and use a ruler to estimate, measure and draw to the nearest centimetre; know 1 litre = 1000 ml; estimate and measure capacity in millilitres 

· Place 2- and 3-digit numbers on a number line; round 3-digit numbers to nearest 100; use counting up to do mental subtractions with answers between 10 and 20, 10 and 30, and either side of 100
· Revise times-tables learned and derive division facts; perform division with remainders; choose a mental strategy to solve additions and subtractions; solve word problems

	English: This half term we will use the story ‘Escape from Pompeii’ as a stimulus to write a diary entry of the character Tranio and his experience of the eruption of Mount Vesuvius in AD 79, looking closely on the emotions of characters and the devastating ordeal that the city went through. We shall also be writing a non-chronological report about Volcanoes and where to find them, focusing on layout, presentation, formal topical vocabulary and correct tenses and person used within the writing genre. We shall finish our English for the half term with figurative poetry and understanding how to use similes, metaphors, personification, hyperboles, onomatopoeia and alliteration. This poetry genre will be focused around the season Winter, which will provide a great platform to include all the writing features. 
We will continue to teach discrete Grammar lessons and feed these features into our writing and also identify them within reading when they appear. Comprehension will be taught four mornings a week and the children will be taught the skills of answering questions relating to the different content domains, looking closely at using the text to retrieve answers and evidence to support their answers. Independent reading will also continue in class and books will be changed regularly by the children from our wide range of books available. Please ensure that you continue to read for enjoyment at home at least three times a week. 

	Science: In this unit, children will work towards answering the Quest question, ‘can you make a tool that can move something on the floor far away from you?’ They will be asked to make a tool that can pick up things made of a magnetic material and consider the use of a telescopic arm or a folding arm to enable them to reach an object far away. The lessons leading up to answering the Quest will enable children to explore the properties of magnets and magnetic materials. They will also be able to apply their knowledge of how things move on different surfaces to create a table top game.

Working scientifically, children will investigate how toys can be grouped according to how they move. They will carry out a simple investigation into the way an elastic band catapult can move a toy car. They shall investigate the effect of different surfaces on the movement of a sliding coin. They will have the opportunity to identify which materials are magnetic and which are not. Children will also be able to carry out an investigation to identify the strength of different magnets. In the final lesson, children will be able to apply their subject knowledge to design a magnetic tool that will pick up magnetic materials.

	ICT: During our ICT learning we shall focus on Coding. During these lessons the children will be taught how to create computer formulas to give a computer program instructions to make objects move, appear and disappear using specific codes. This area of learning will provide children a basic knowledge and understanding of how computer programming works. 

	PE: This term’s P.E is Hockey and Fitness. Mrs Horton and Miss Williams will take the Wednesday afternoon PE session, as it is my PPA (Planning, Preparation and Assessment) time. Within this session she will focus on Fitness. The Thursday session will be led by myself and we will look introducing skills within Hockey of dribbling, passing, shooting, attacking and defending. We will build up these skills to be able to apply them in a basic game situation. 
PE days are: Wednesday (pm) and Thursday (am). Children with their ears pierced must remove their earrings for each P.E session themselves or alternatively they will need at have plasters in their P.E bags to protect their ears during physical activity. Long hair must be tied back. Due to COVID-19 please send your child into school wearing their PE kits, this will reduce the risk of cross-contamination of clothing whilst getting dressed. 

	Art and Design: This term we will focus on the skill of collage and study the work of Hannah Höch. Hannah Höch was a German Dada artist. She is best known for being the first person to decide to make photomontage art in 1914. Photomontage, or fotomontage, is a type of collage in which the pasted items are actual photographs and images. We will recreate one of her pieces of work, using images from magazines. If you do have any magazines at home that you would like to donate for out artwork, it will be greatly appreciated, we will be using mostly the images of human and animal eyes, layered on to photographs of plants and flowers. 

	French: French will be taught on a Wednesday afternoon by Mrs Horton and Miss Williams, as part of the PPA cover for our class. This term your children will focus on naming classroom objects, learning colours, saying their age and giving and receiving classroom instructions. 

	Geography: We shall continue with the Extreme Earth unit will teach about the destructive powers of nature, from volcanoes and earthquakes to tsunamis and tornadoes. Through discussion and practical tasks, children will learn about how and why these natural phenomena occur, and the ways in which they affect people and the environment. In addition to this, we shall compare human and physical differences of the UK and Italy, looking at landscape and famous landmarks. 

	RE: Our focus this term will be Incarnation, God and What is the Trinity? Through these lessons, we will compare to other religions and discuss similarities and differences within the different religious beliefs. 

	PSHCE: During the second half term in Year 3, we will focus on loss, separation and relationships. We shall look at the different feelings that people experience and create a recipe for our perfect friend. Within these sessions we shall discuss different scenarios of conflicts and talk about how we can resolve these maturely. 

	Ways to help your child: 

· By talking about the topics and finding out any information from books, computers, internet, libraries etc. Please encourage the children to bring any useful information into school. If you have any particular personal information, which may be of interest and you would like to share this in school, please contact your child’s class teacher.
· By discussing any Maths Home Learning with your child and helping/encouraging them to complete any Home Learning tasks. Home Learning is given out on Fridays.

· By helping them to learn thoroughly the monthly focus times tables.
· By chatting with them about work covered in the English lesson and helping/encouraging them to complete any Home Learning tasks.

· By helping them to learn thoroughly any spellings they may bring home. Spellings are given out on Wednesdays and tested the following week on Monday.

· By encouraging them to read for at least 10 minutes a day (more if they are enjoying the story or information in the book). 

· Ensuring that they come to school to work hard and succeed.

	Just a reminder: 

I will keep you up-to-date with any other events which take place throughout this term via our class webpage and Class Dojo. 



Thank you

Mrs Hales
